
20th October 2023 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

I wanted to start the flyer this week by saying how proud I am of all the children in 
School. This week there have been numerous examples of how amazing and  
caring they are. Children in Reception found an injured bird on their yard and    
decided to help it and even took it to the vet for treatment. Year 6 visited Nissan to 
learn about robotics and had the chance to apply their skills in a real life context 
and made a great impression on the team at Nissan. Finally the School had a visit 
from Mr. Balkwill, Deputy CEO of Pele Trust and Mrs. Johnson, Headteacher at 
Ponteland Primary School. The children they spoke to were polite, well mannered 
and spoke passionately about the School, their learning and how they stay safe. 
Well done everyone! 

As we move to the time where Santa is sorting presents out there is information in 
the flyer about the new EA Sports FC (replacing FIFA) computer game and also 
about E-Scooters (information from Northumbria Police) in case Santa might be 
bringing these to you this Christmas. 

Thank you very much for your amazing generosity in donating items for our     
Harvest  Collection which will be collected on Monday by The People’s Kitchen 
and West End Food Bank. It is wonderful that we can show so much love to    
people in need in our local area and make a real difference to their lives. 

The online portal for applications for places at Secondary School closes on    
Tuesday 31st October 2023. If your child is in Year 6 and you have not yet 
applied please can I urge you to do so. 

The Directors of Pele Trust have have decided to carry out an admissions       
consultation to reduce the Published Admission Number (PAN) at Richard Coates 
CE Primary School from 60 to 30. For more information about this please see the 
news item on our website or by clicking here. 

Well done to Reception with the best attendance this week: 99.7% 

Unfortunately due to Storm Babet, and the inclement weather this has brought, 
we had to postpone both our Year 4 Litter Pick and our Year 6 Football            
competition on Monday as the pitches at Darras Hall Primary are currently        
underwater! I would urge that you all take care if you are out and about this   
weekend. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley, 

Headteacher    

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Chttp://www.heddon-school.co.uk/consultation-on-proposal-to-change-the-published-admission-number-for-richard-coates-ce-primary-school/


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Whatever you do work at it with all your heart’  

        Colossians  3:23 

Class Attendance Class  Attendance 

Reception (Owls) 99.7% Year 3 (Gibside) 96% 

Year 1 (Wallington) 94.6% Year 4 (Lindisfarne) 93.8% 

Year 2 (Cragside) 98.3% Year 5 (Bamburgh) 99.3% 

  
Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
97.7% 
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Addition in Year 1 

In Maths this week, Year 1 have started to look at addition. We have been using 

the part-whole model to split a number into two parts. We then wrote addition 

number sentences using the information on our part-whole models. Super work 

Year 1!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Performing Poetry with Year 2 (and Michael Rosen) 

This week Year 2 has been practising performing poems. We have read the poem 
Chocolate Cake by Michael Rosen and watched his performance and noticed 
how he really exaggerates some words to emphasise their meaning.  We have 
looked at onomatopoeia and enjoyed saying words in a funny way.    

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Birthday Cards (in French!) with Year 3 

Year 3 made birthday cards in French with Madame Magee.   

These are going to be sent to our partner school in Luxembourg for the children  

to have on their birthdays!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

What’s the Time Mr. Wolf (in French!) with Year 4 

In French this week, Year 4 has been learning to tell the time. We read a story   
together about Monsieur Loup and we had to join in with some of the words and 
actions. Afterwards we played 'What's the time Mr Wolf?' in French, taking it in 
turns to get across the classroom without being caught. We worked really hard on 
pronouncing 'qu' in French which sounds like an English 'k'. To finish off the      
lesson, we completed a written task in our books  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Being a Good Friend in Year 5 

This week, Year 5 have been learning what it takes to be a 'Good friend' in PSHE. 
We identified several key attributes that we must show to one another to become 
a good friend. We discussed how our actions impact others and how it can make 
them feel. Children in Year 5 also recorded their own positive attributes and how 
that helps them make friends.   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Robotics at Nissan with Year 6  

On Wednesday, Year 6 enjoyed their first of many school trips this year. We visited the 
Nissan Skills Foundation Sasmi college to take part in a "Robotics Coding Club" day. 
The session started with a Lego tower building task before a cookie and juice break, 
and then we learned how to code Robots to complete certain pathways.  

After lunch there was a trip down to the Nissan Plant Training Centre, where we got to 
watch some of the key robotic machines used in action. One robot even drew us a     
Halloween inspired poster! Finally we put our coding skills to the test as we attempted to 
programme our robots to complete certain obstacle tasks. 

It was lovely to receive a message from the team at Nissan on Thursday, thanking us 
for a great day and letting the children know that they were ‘a credit to their school.’ 

We look forward to our next trip, Beamish Museum, after the half term break. 

 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

School Council update 

The School Council have had a busy time since being elected by their peers. 

They have helped the Academy Committee by interviewing candidates for our   
latest post in School asking  some really tricky questions and providing us with 
some honest opinions. 

They have also been investigating snacks for Key Stage 2. I hope to share their 
findings and suggestions with you soon. 

Finally they have approved and shared our new child-friendly Anti-Bullying Policy 
and child-friendly Safeguarding Policy. They read through and discussed these 
policies with Miss. Allsopp before taking them to their classes and sharing them 
with their peers. These policies will help the children understand how to stay safe 
both in and out of School and who to ask for help if they need it. 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Out of School Achievements 

A shout-out to Archie and Finn who have secured parts in Nativity the Musical at 
the Tyne Theatre between 14th and 18th November 2023. 

I’ve attached the flyer below for further information. Archie also has a starring role 
on the flyer along with his big sister and one of the sheep from his farm! 

The boys are performing on the evenings of 14th and 17th November and at 
lunchtime on 18th November. 

Well done Archie and Finn! I’m sure you’ll both be fantastic! 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 
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Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Tuesday 24th October 2023 Flu Vaccinations 

Wednesday 25th October 

2023 
Year 1 visit to Wallington Hall 

Thursday 26th October 2023 The Big Dig (Year 3) 

Thursday 26th October 2023 FoHS non-uniform day to raise money for OPAL Play 

Friday 27th October 2023 
Harvest Festival (Early Years and Key Stage 1) at 

Church at 9.30am 

Friday 27th October 2023 Harvest Festival (Key Stage 2) at Church at 10.15am 

w/c Monday 30th October 

2023 
HALF TERM 

Tuesday 31st October 2023 Online portal for Secondary School applications closes 

Wednesday 1st November 

2023 
Online portal for Reception applications opens 

Monday 6th November 2023 TRAINING DAY 

Tuesday 7th November 2023 Parents Evening 

Thursday 9th November 2023 Parents Evening 



 

Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term Page 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Please note that these dates are all subject to change. 

 Further dates will be added as they are confirmed.  

 If you require further information about an event please do not hesitate to contact the  

 School Office. 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Monday 13th November 2023 Diwali Festival of Light Theme Day Lunch Menu 

Friday 17th November 2023 Non-Uniform Day for Children in Need 

Tuesday 28th November 2023 Year 3 visit to Centre for Life 

Friday 1st December 2023 School Christmas Fair (1.30pm - 3.30pm) 

Tuesday 5th December 2023 Choir Christmas Concert in School Hall at 5pm 

Friday 8th December 2023 Year 6 visit to Beamish 

Wednesday 13th December 

2023 

Christmas Dinner Day and Christmas Jumper Day for Save 

the Children charity 

Friday 15th December 2023 Rocksteady Concert in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 19th December 2023 Early Years Nativity in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 19th December 2023 Key Stage 1 Performance at Church at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 20th December 

2023 
Key Stage 1 Performance at Church at 5pm 

Friday 22nd December 2023 Key Stage 2 Carol Service at Church at 9.30am 

Friday 22nd December AUTUMN TERM ENDS 


